Dear Senators

This is an extremely brief submission because I only just heard about it on my radio whilst walking to work.

Senators, the Howard government has blatantly deceived the Australian public. If Mr Howard had the true honesty to declare his plan to destroy Medicare before the federal election, he would now be sitting in retirement somewhere.

But unlike so many Aussies, he would not be desperate. He would not be worried about paying for his doctor or for his kids' doctors.

The planned changes to Medicare are a direct insult to families, to the elderly and to anyone who is not a Kerry packer - a personal mate of the current/ outgoing PM.

On the issue of general practitioners, the medical entrance exam is simply a con job designed to grab more money for universities. It should be outlawed or at least banned for those who seek to join the bonded scheme of young doctors who will eventually (upon graduation) work in rural areas.

These medical entrants should be bonded and six years is not a problem at all. Moreover, the entrance rules should be reduced, just as they are in the USA, to allow graduates from other disciplines entry without the need to resit a VCE exam or rate equally to other students, so long as they pass an interview as a couple of universities do in other Australian states.

Finally, why can't we also look at changing how the course is taught to reduce wasted months such that graduates are out earlier, at least for the older/ more mature people.
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